## CYPE(5)-01-20 - Paper to note 3

Lee Waters AC/AM
Dirprwy Weinidog yr Economi a Thrafnidiaeth
Deputy Minister for Economy and Transport



Welsh Government

LW/55/19

Lynne Neagle AM Chair Children, Young People and Education Committee

10 December 2019

Dear Lynne,

Thank you for the Children, Young People and Education Committee letters of 12 November and 15 November regarding learner travel.

With regards to your letter of the 12 November, you requested an update on our commitment to review and consult on the Learner Travel Guidance this year. We have completed our review but because of our intention to review Post 16 Learner Travel and the possible impact the outcome of this exercise could have on the Guidance, we will delay the consultation until the Post 16 Learner Travel review has been concluded.

The review of the Post 16 Learner Travel scope and timetable are currently being drafted by officials and I have requested they ensure the matters you have raised in your letter of 15 November are within scope. Unfortunately I cannot state a firm completion date, until we quantify the extent of work to manage what is in scope. However, we are looking at 12 months to complete the final recommendations.

I would be pleased to receive further input from the Committee, following their scrutiny of the learner travel legislation.

Yours sincerely

Lee Waters AC/AM

Dirprwy Weinidog yr Economi a Thrafnidiaeth Deputy Minister for Economy and Transport

Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400

Gohebiaeth.Lee.Waters@llyw.cymru Correspondence.Lee.Waters@gov.wales

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1NA

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.